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Chapter 1189
Galia and Rayna on the side looked dumbfounded.

After paying the money, Arron turned around and said to Suzi: “Go downstairs
and buy gifts for mom. I’ve taken care of it here. Go down and look for you.”

Suzi nodded obediently: “Yeah.”

Just when she turned to leave, she saw a man nestled in the sofa of the set of
furniture that Arron chose.

Suzi subconsciously walked in and said, “Is it you?”

Kraig still has a beard and sc*m: “Um… I have half the credit for buying this
set of furniture for your mother and aunt. I actually chose this set of furniture.”

Suzi didn’t appreciate at all: “If you don’t go to Sister Shan, what are you
doing sitting here!”

Kraig: “…”

At this time, the only kid from Suzi came to Kraig from behind. She looked at
Kraig angrily: “Uncle Jun! I will get Aunt Shanshan back to me within ten days



of you! You! If you don’t get me back, I won’t let you hug me again! I won’t let
you k!ss me! Don’t let you pinch my face! Humph!”

The little girl said, tears came out.

Kraig: “…”

This little girl is very cute.

Every time Kraig saw the only one, he would hug her, k!ss her forehead, and
squeeze her little cheek.

Now that the little girl has announced these benefits, he is gone.

At this moment, Kraig smiled suddenly.

Laughing like a dream.

He thought of Dalia.

She always wanted a baby.

But he never thought of giving her a child.

If so, if their first child didn’t fall, he should be bigger than the only one now,
right?

If there is such a child between them, how could she be able to leave?

“Huh!” You still laugh!

Lilly, indiscriminately, suddenly raised her feet and stepped on Kraig’s military
boots worth hundreds of thousands.



Within a few seconds, Kraig’s army boots were stepped on and they were
dirty: “Uncle Jun, you hate it! You hurry up and get Aunt Shanshan back to
me.”

“You get up quickly, don’t sit on my grandma’s sofa.” The six-year-old girl
rushed forward, also very cruel.

Don’t look at Kraig commanding thousands of troops and horses.

However, at this moment she was the only one who could not beat Shen.

Kraig, who had a pair of military boots trampled on, got up from the sofa and
said to Arron: “I am here, I will only provoke your little queen. I’ll go back. I
didn’t drink today. , I can drive myself.”

Arron glanced at the bulging Lilly, and then said to Kraig: “Tomorrow, let’s go
to the countryside of the only grandma to relax together?”

Kraig shook his head: “No, I want to expand the search scope and find her as
soon as possible. Otherwise, the two queens of your family can strip me
alive.”

Arron: “…”

Christopher behind: “Puff…”

Ming Junye looked frowning, how funny it looked in Christopher’s eyes.

However, Christopher did not dare to laugh out loud.

He just covered his mouth and winked at Lilly, his expression seemed to say,
beautiful!



Kraig didn’t care about the sloppy eyes of Christopher and Shen’s only two,
he only looked at Suzi with a sullen expression: “By the way, Suzi, if she
wants to call you again, don’t ask her if she is Where, I’m afraid to scare her
away again.”

Suzi asked: “Then what am I talking about?”

“Ask her if she wants money. You give her money. She is too innocent and
has no work experience. If she has no money, she can’t live.” Kraig said.

Thinking of this, Suzi became even more angry: “I knew she was incapable of
surviving, so why did you go?”

As soon as her voice fell, the phone rang.

Suzi glanced at him, is it a stranger from a foreign country? A heart
immediately became excited, and she connected non-stop: “Hey…”

On the other end, Dalia’s voice was heard clearly: “Suzi, you…can you lend
me some money?”

Chapter 1190
Hearing Dalia’s voice, Suzi felt that she was more happy than seeing the 18
million pieces of furniture.

She cried out with tears of joy: “Sister Shan, you…”

She was about to ask where Dalia was when she suddenly thought of what
Kraig had just said.

It is Kraig who knows Dalia.



Don’t look at Dalia in his thirties, but Dalia is too pure.

She went out without the ability to survive, which was really guessed by Kraig.

Dalia really called to borrow money.

Reached out to himself and said: “Sister Shan, how much do you want to
borrow, I will lend you?”

Here, when Suzi and Dalia were on the phone, Kraig had already called to
inform his subordinates and began to monitor the phone number Dalia was
calling.

At that end, Dalia, Collin, and Collin’s mother are still on their way back to their
home in the Northeast.

This way, they walked very hard.

First, Collin’s mother suddenly developed a fever. They used to take the
cheapest bus, but only half of the journey was completed. Because Collin’s
mother suddenly caught a cold and had a fever, she had to get off the bus
halfway and be treated in a local town.

As soon as Collin’s mother’s illness improved, her mother was no longer
willing to hang on to water.

The money on his body is indeed limited.

Three adults, even if they are begging, they won’t give it to you.

Collin carried his mother on his back, and the three of them walked along the
road, hoping to catch a ride.

It’s okay, it looks like they’ve taken about three hundred kilometers.



But after getting out of the car, Dalia vomited out the jaundice.

At first thought it was motion sickness.

She can stop and go, and it has been three days, and she still keeps vomiting.

Dalia felt that if he was hungry and full this time, he must have eaten up his
stomach.

Collin insisted on taking her to the hospital for a checkup, taking her to the
hospital and on the way, Dalia disagreed.

Because there is no money.

Collin comforted her: “It’s okay. I can work in the local area for a few days. I
can still carry cement for decoration. I have done the job. I have strength. I
have to see you first anyway.”

Dalia couldn’t be more than Collin, so he came to a local town hospital for a
checkup.

The inspections came and went. I spent hundreds of money, but I couldn’t find
out what was wrong.

Later, an older doctor asked Dalia: “Are you… pregnant?”

Dalia was surprised.

Then, she blushed.

Why didn’t she think about it?

Blame her too!



Because two months ago, she had just had a depravity operation, she thought
it could not be so fast anyway?

The senior doctor advised her to buy a pregnancy test stick.

Dalia bought a pregnancy test stick for a dollar, and when the result was
checked, her eyes were instantly dark.

She is really pregnant!

Dalia was filled with joy and sorrow, and he couldn’t laugh or cry.

She looked at Collin apologetically from time to time: “Brother Han, I…I can’t
go back to your hometown with you, I have no face.”

Collin said, “What’s wrong?”

“I…” she said embarrassingly: “I…I’m pregnant.”

Collin: “…”

He was indeed a little surprised.
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Then he laughed again.

“You stupid girl, what are you afraid of when you are pregnant, just give birth,
we three adults will not be able to support a child in the future?”

Dalia: “I…can’t ask for it, my original man…”

Collin: “Don’t let him know.”



Dalia shook his head: “I don’t want his children. I want to get rid of him, I want
to…”

She looked at Collin.

On the way, she thought very clearly, and she plucked up her courage:
“Brother Han, after returning to your hometown, will you marry me?”

Collin: “Sister, my brother is older than you. My brother is forty-five and ten
years older than you. My brother is a vulgar person. Although you are dressed
in tatters, you look like a girl who tastes tender meat. , I can’t ruin you.”

Dalia cried and laughed: “I know, Brother Han, you must dislike me.”

Collin smiled again: “Stupid girl, I’m like this, and I’m still taking this old lady.
What do I dislike you? I’m a primitive life in the deep mountains and forests.
It’s okay. I can’t let you follow me and endure hardship.”

“I was thinking about it. Go back to us, find you a kinder family, and live with
them. My family is your mother’s family. I know you have given birth to my
uncle. I never thought about marrying you.”

“I’m a married person and have children. At this age, I really don’t deserve
you. I…never thought about getting married in my life.” Collin said.

Dalia’s eyes were hot: “But Brother Han, I have always wanted to get married
and have always wanted to. It’s just that this idea was in front of my previous
man and I never dared to say it. I want to get married and want a child. Live
an ordinary life with children making trouble. Will you marry me?”

Collin: “…”

“If you don’t marry me, I won’t go with you. I am a pregnant woman, and I
can’t drag you down.”



“Good! Good! Brother Han will marry you, he will marry you when he gets
home, and take you to get a marriage certificate first.” Collin said excitedly.

Dalia breathed a sigh of relief: “If you marry me, I will kill the child in my
stomach first.”

Collin: “Don’t, don’t don’t don’t, don’t, no, the child is not wrong.”

Dalia shook his head: “It is because the child is not wrong that I have to get rid
of it. I don’t want the grudge between me and his father to continue to the next
generation. Live your life and be pregnant with your child.”

Collin: “…”

At that moment, Collin said it was impossible not to be moved.

But he was also embarrassed: “But, we don’t have enough money for the
abortion of a fetus.”

The body is already less than two hundred yuan.

Even if you work part-time, you can’t make money with this.

But the child who is evil in the stomach grows up day by day, and the child
can’t wait.

In desperation, Dalia thought of borrowing money from Suzi.

She asked about the expenses in the hospital, and she did not ask Suzi to
borrow more, but only borrowed two thousand.

Suzi’s money came quickly, it was ten thousand.



After being moved, Dalia took part of the money directly from the hospital, and
then he hung up the number of the obstetrics and gynecology department to
start the examination.

The doctor Lixin asked her: “Why not?”

Dalia answered truthfully: “I’m separated from my child’s father.”

Doctor: “That’s right. In view of your age, you have to have a full physical
examination before you can have an operation.”

Dalia nodded, “Well, I know, I’ve had a medical examination before.”

As soon as she spoke, she took the list and went for the physical examination
one by one.

Twenty minutes later, Dalia was called to the outpatient room again.

“You can’t have surgery.” The doctor said calmly.

Dalia: “Why… why?”

The doctor asked: “Honestly, did you just underwent such an operation two
months ago?”

Dalia nodded: “Yeah.”

The doctor sneered: “You are really bad enough to abuse your own body.
Think about it for yourself. If this baby is done, you will not be able to be a
mother in the future.”

Dalia: “…”
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She slowly got down from the hospital bed, all in a trance.

Does this world have to be so cruel to her?

Collin, who came by, asked her, “What’s wrong? Xiaoshan?”

Dalia asked Collin: “If we had no children in the future, you…will you still
marry me?”

Collin: “Aren’t you all pregnant? How can we have no children?”

After a pause, he said again: “I can also give birth. I have had a son before,
and I can give birth.”

Dalia raised his tearful eyes and looked at Collin: “But I…I knock this out of
my stomach, and I won’t be able to give birth in the future.”

Collin said without hesitation: “Then don’t get rid of it! After all, the child in
your stomach is also your child. Why is your mother so cruel? I don’t mind,
this child has never seen his father since he was born. He will definitely
recognize me as a father.”

Dalia: “…”

“Everyone says that it’s better than birth, don’t worry, he will be our own child
from now on.”

After speaking, Collin helped Dalia up and took her out.

They had just walked out of the hospital, when Collin suddenly thought of
something: “Did you just ask your friend for the loan?”



Dalia said: “I asked my friend to borrow two thousand, but she gave me ten
thousand.”

Collin thought for a while, and then said: “Let’s keep two thousand, one
thousand of which is enough for the toll, and another thousand to prevent
another accident on the road. Give the remaining eight thousand back to
others. We are a poor man. I owe people 10,000 yuan, when can I pay it
back?”

Dalia nodded: “Okay, I think so too.”

After the two made a decision, Dalia called Suzi again.

At that end, Suzi is still in the Furniture City on the sixth floor of the mall.

Originally, he could leave the Furniture City after paying the money, but
because of a phone call from Dalia just now, Kraig started to remotely
command and order the people under his hands to find Dalia.

He sat on the sofa where he was, waiting for reports from the people under
his hands every few minutes.

In this way, in just half an hour, the people under his hands have narrowed the
scope to a small county.

One of the subordinates reported to Kraig: “Master, Madam, she…should be
in this county. The location displayed by the searcher, if I guess correctly, it
should be a hospital.”

“What’s going on! Is there anything wrong with her? Don’t you hurry to find it in
the hospital!” Kraig roared in the furniture city regardless.

Here, Suzi kindly reminded Kraig: “Sister Shan should be fine. If she has
something, she won’t be the one who called me just now. Don’t worry too
much.”



As she was talking, Suzi’s cell phone rang again. She picked it up and saw
that it was the original number again. An excited Suzi immediately connected:
“Sister Shan, Sister Shan, where are you? How are you now? You just
borrowed it. Is the money because you are sick?”

Dalia asked suspiciously: “You…how do you know?”

As soon as Dalia’s voice fell, Suzi’s mobile phone was taken away by Kraig:
“Tell me,

Where are you! “

Suzi suddenly angrily shouted: “Kraig! You will scare her! You idiot!”

At that end, Dalia was indeed shocked: “Jun…Jun…Mr.Jun, I…you…I don’t
owe you, I That one million has been taken away by your wife! I…if I had
money, I would not borrow two thousand dollars from Suzi, I…”

“Where are you!” Kraig asked very eagerly: “Is it near the hospital?”

Dalia: “…”

Her startled eyes won’t turn around.

The phone in his hand also fell to the ground.

“What’s the matter?” Collin picked up the phone and hung up, and then asked
Dalia.

Dalia looked at Collin in a panic: “Collin, the money…we won’t repay the
money. Hurry up and find a black car, which is the kind of private car that is
not listed for operation. Hurry up! Give him five thousand yuan. , Let them
send us out of town immediately.”



Although Collin is honest, but he has also seen the world.
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Looking for a car in this case, he found it without much effort.

Half an hour later, the private car took Dalia away from the small county town
and went straight to the mountainous area of Collin’s hometown.

Half an hour later, Kraig’s subordinates also arrived at the hospital.

Without Kraig’s order, they would not disturb the hospital. The leader called
Kraig: “Master Jun, we have already arrived outside the hospital, and this
hospital has been surrounded by us.”

Kraig: “I see. Please check them one by one. Don’t disturb the doctors and
patients. I will be there within a few hours by taking the high-speed train.”

After closing the line, Kraig bid farewell to Arron and Suzi: “Tomorrow I won’t
be a guest with my aunt.”

If the words must be said, he turned around and left.

Kraig, who was extremely decadent an hour ago, was racing against time like
going to the battlefield at this moment.

Suzi looked at Kraig’s back from behind: “Hey, I knew that, why bother?”

Then she shook her head silently.

Then, he said softly: “Sister Shan, you must be safe.”



As soon as she turned around, Suzi looked at Arron, her tone was also much
gentler, she felt that in fact, the wealth of a person’s life is not important.

The important thing is that stability and well-being are the most important.

Especially a family of three together.

“Arron, let’s go.” Suzi shouted.

Arron was about to bend down and hugged Lilly to leave, but saw three twin
girls running in from the front entrance.

The three twins wore the same clothes. They were all three years old,
younger than Shen Zhilong.

When the three little milk dumplings saw a young lady like Lilly, they ran
towards Lilly. They ran staggering, but they also twittered with a smile.

Behind them, their parents followed: “Elder sister, second sister, third sister,
the three of you don’t run so fast, OK, mom and dad won’t be able to find
you.”

The three small milk dumplings still didn’t listen, they continued to run towards
Shen Only.

Such a cute little girl wearing exactly the same children’s clothes really
attracted the attention of Suzi and Arron.

Especially the six-year-old Lori Lilly: “Wow! Three cute little ones, so cute!
Come here, little cute, I am the big sister! Big sister will give you sweets! Call
big sister soon!”

Seeing the three small milk dumplings, Lilly was overjoyed.



Little milk dumplings wandered around Lilly.

Lilly distributed all the snacks he brought to the three small milk groups.

A few seconds later, their parents came over.

In a brief thank you Shen Wei. After being polite with Shen’s only parent, Xiao
Nai Lennyzi was taken away by his biological parents.

The only little eldest sister remaining in Shen, stood still for a long time and
did not want to leave.

Later Suzi called her: “The only one, we should go home.”

Lilly looked back at Suzi and Arron: “Mom and Dad, when can I have several
younger sisters and younger brothers, we also wear the same clothes, the
only one…”

Her appearance is so pitiful.

Suzi: “…”

Looking up at his man, Suzi blushed somehow.

This evening, there is no doubt that the man shackled her under him after
taking a shower, and Suzi asked, “What are you doing!”

“Implement my daughter’s plan!” the man said in a low, grinning voice.

Chapter 1194
Next day



In the early morning, the sun was very bright.

Both Suzi and Arron slept very well.

Mainly yesterday in order to implement Shen’s only plan, both husband and
wife were very tired, so when I opened my eyes, it was nine o’clock in the
morning.

God!

Say yes, go to mother today! It’s still so late.

Arron and Suzi hurriedly dressed and freshened, and hurried out of the
bedroom.

Before I walked into the living room, I heard laughter in the living room.

“Auntie Galia, you are so beautiful today.” Lilly exclaimed Galia with a milky
voice.

Suzi was taken aback, Galia came?

Immediately afterwards, Suzi heard Christopher’s voice again: “The little
princess is more beautiful than Aunt Galia.”

Galia immediately shouted: “Brother! You are too eager for Lilly!”

Christopher was serious: “Then you don’t have to see, whose salary I get.”

Galia: “…”

Lilly: “Hehehe…”



At this time, Galia changed the subject: “The only one, why are your parents
so lazy, and you still don’t call them when you wake up now?”

Shen Yili’s voice like an adult: “They have a mission.”

Galia: “What task?”

“The task I assigned to them yesterday.”

Galia: “Yo Yo, you little kid, you will assign tasks to your parents. Come on,
what tasks have you assigned to them!”

Lilly just didn’t say: “Confidentiality!”

She knew that if she said it, her mother would definitely be shy, so she kept it
secret.

Galia: “…”

Just about to trick him, they saw Suzi and Arron standing in the living room.

Suzi was a little embarrassed.

The man doesn’t care, his face is as calm and unwavering as ever.

Brothers and sisters Christopher and Galia were uncomfortable. The moment
they saw Arron, they were going to flee.

Suzi stopped Galia: “Why haven’t you been with Darius?”

Galia walked to the door, then turned around and said: “You…Darius’s
grandfather was discharged from the hospital yesterday. I was not happy to
see his grandpa, so I didn’t go to him. My cousin came early in the morning.
When I was here, I hit a ride.”



Elder Shu was discharged from the hospital.

Suzi saw Father Shu in the prison hospital yesterday.

“Suzi, I…wait for you!” Galia ran away in a hurry.

“Good.”

A family of three ate upstairs and then came down.

Brothers and sisters Galia and Christopher were in the front row, while Suzi,
Arron and Lilly’s children were in the back.

The atmosphere is a bit tense.

Main Galia was a little scared when he saw Arron.

In addition, cousin Christopher often set rules for her in private: “Don’t be big
or small in front of Madam!”

Therefore, at this moment, Galia, the little pepper, couldn’t let go.

However, Suzi, in order to ease the atmosphere, she asked: “Galia, how are
you and my cousin doing recently? I don’t seem to see you together recently.”

Lilly also asked, “Yes, Aunt Galia, I haven’t seen you and Uncle Darius
together for a long time.”

Galia’s expression turned dark when she heard Suzi and Shen Only caring
about her like this.

Suzi saw clearly in the rearview mirror, she immediately asked, “What’s
wrong?”



Galia said immediately: “I think I’m separated from Darius.”

Suzi was surprised: “?”


